
With the OASIS replacement occurring on Monday April 15, 2013, MISO’s OASIS home page will move to 
the OATI webOASIS.  MISO has worked diligently to move all needed documentation.  
 
One frequently discussed customer topic has been the Outage Reports. Unlike previously 
communicated outage communications via the PSS OASIS User group and emails, going forward, the 
Outage Report will not be public. The information will be on webOASIS requiring a certificate to 
access.  This same expectations exist on the MISO OASIS today and will transfer to the OATI webOASIS. 
OATI webOASIS only accepts OATI digital certificates. 
 
The MISO OASIS page will stand for 90 days after the OATI webOASIS is active. During this 90 day period, 
the Outage Reports will stay on both systems, allowing MISO customers additional time to gain access to 
the OATI webOASIS system if needed.  MISO apologizes for any miscommunication on this topic.  
 
Also of note, Network contracts will be revamped on the OATI webOASIS, and will no longer be visible in 
the form of a TSR on webOASIS. MISO is working on converting to OATI’s NITS on webOASIS module, 
which should occur early June 2013. During the period of April 15 through June, customers wishing to 
designate and undesignate resources should consider the following:  
 

 Transmission Owners should continue to submit their load as they do today.  

 Transmission Customers submitting a Network TSR  via the webOASIS will be 
prompted for an attestation of resources as part of the TSR submittal. 
Alternative methods of submittal will not be given an opportunity to attest until 
after submission. The attestation must be completed in webOASIS, via the GUI, 
prior to MISO’s evaluations.  If you have questions on how to make this 
attestation, please call MISO’s real time Tariff desk at 317-249-5523. 

 
MISO will offer further training on the upcoming NITS on OASIS changes to all customers. The training 
should occur around late May with a system launch of June 2013. 
 
MISO will send out an email every business day until the system is live with additional information. 
Please ensure that this communication is monitored. Customers can find previous emails pertaining to 
the upcoming OASIS outage and cutover on the MISO OASIS Page under Notice to Customers. 
  
Please send any questions to PSSOASIS@misoenergy.org.  
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